BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF SANDUSKY TOWNSHIP SANDUSKY COUNTY, OHIO

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING of April 21, 2020

The Trustees of Sandusky Township met in regular session via Teleconferencing at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present:

Mr. Paul Lotycz

Mr. Mike Willis

Mr. Gilbert Overmyer

Mr. Paul Lotycz made motion to accept the minutes. Mr. Mike Willis seconded motion. Vote as follows: Mr. Overmyer - yes, Mr. Willis - yes, Mr. Lotycz - yes.

Mr. Paul Lotycz made motion to accept and pay the bills. Mr. Mike Willis seconded motion. Vote as follows: Mr. Overmyer - yes, Mr. Willis - yes, Mr. Lotycz - yes.

Mr. Dean Schneider provided the following report:

- · The equipment van brakes are being replaced
- EMS runs are down
- The department is okay on PPE
- Sheriff Dispatch was provided addresses of COVID-19 affected people. The addresses were flagged in the system. When emergency personal are called to that address the first responders will be informed
- To limit exposure, only two volunteers go on EMS runs instead of 3
- Volunteer Nick Militello is not running on ems calls for the township as he is trying to limit exposure due to his employment
- Volunteer Ashley Mathews is not running ems calls for the township due to her employment with Sandusky County EMA to limit her exposure
- The Sheriff and possibly County Commissioners have directed employees to temporarily eliminate secondary employment to reduce exposure
- Sunrise Coop donated hand sanitizer to the department
- The chicken barbecue has been cancelled. The department is looking at a future date once the stay at home orders are lifted

Mr. Brent Saionz provided the following report:

- Obtaining additional estimates for a mower
- Lucas Preston-Colvin applied mulched to the township park
- Cemetery mowing continues
- Road berming will begin soon
- Performing mower maintenance
- Received a complaint of an abandoned vehicle parked at the end of Crestwood Avenue near Ravine Drive in the road right-of-way
- Dug out the brush pile and placed grindings down for a base
- Will pick-up new trailer on Thursday

Trustees will hold the next regular Trustee meeting through Telemeeting.

Ms. Zienta received a call from Ms. Carolyn Johnson, Whispering Meadows Garden Club. Ms. Johnson would like to know when here group could begin using the township hall again for their meetings. She stated that President Trump is opening things back up.

Trustees discussed and will not make any decisions until the stay-at-home order is lifted. The township hall is closed until further notice.

Mr. Mike Willis received a call from Rick Longnecker. He is concerned with the property next to him at 2650 Port Clinton Road. The house is in disrepair. Mr. Willis instructed him to contact the Sandusky County Land Bank as they are looking at obtaining this property.

Mr. Herm Foos calls Mr. Paul Lotycz weekly regarding the Paul Lopez property on St Thomas Drive. Mr. Lotycz has viewed the property. The property is un-kept but there is nothing the township can do at this time.

Mr. Dean Schneider received information that Mr. Inks, 129 CR 73, is paid to pick up trash from people. He then places the items in his backyard.

Mr. Gilbert Overmyer talked with Zoning Inspector Don Bixler about ongoing garage sales. Mr. Bixler provided some information he had from 1978. Mrs. Sue Kincaid, 1610 R 128, holds a year round garage sale at her property. Mr. Overmyer requested Attorney Jim Barney provide the township information on what can be done with garage sales in the township.

The 2021 Budget Hearing will be July 7, 2020.

Mr. Dean Schneider talked with Mr. Eric Fawcett about email storage. He is going to increase the storage capacity.

At 7:25 p.m. with there being no further Business to come before the Board of Trustees, Mr. Willis made motion to adjourn seconded by Mr. Lotycz.

Mr. Paul Lotycz, Trustee

Mr. Mike Willis, Trustee

Coa

Mr. Gilbert Overmyer, Chairman

a Zienta, Fiscal Officer